May 3, 1944.

Dr. Homer K. Ebright, Baldwin, Kansas.

Dear Governor Homer:

It was a grand convention. The people by their love and affection for you showed you what a genteel Rotarian you are. And Mrs. Ebright added wonderfully to the party. She was so gracious that she captivated the hearts of the Rotarians and Rotary Anns.

And we were delighted to have Elizabeth with us. I would have felt terribly had I not introduced her to the assemblage. It was too bad we couldn't have had her at the head table. I enjoyed very much seeing her again.

Please accept my sincere congratulations for a most successful administration by Homer Kingsley Ebright.

With all good wishes to you and yours, I am

Rotarily yours,

FOA: AH

President.